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ADDENDUM NUMBER TWO 
CONTRACT FY2020-123 

 
 
DATE: March 13, 2020 
 
TO:  ALL PROPOSERS OF RECORD 
 
FROM: Lyn Majeski, Purchasing Manager  
 
BID FOR: SCARBORO PARK UNIVERSALLY ACCESSIBLE PLAYGROUND 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
This addendum forms a part of and modifies the bidding specifications for the above 
item for the City of Oak Ridge, Tennessee. 
 
 
ITEM 1 – Questions Received from Potential Proposers 
 
 

1. Can the existing border timbers be re-used?   I forgot, while there last week, to 
see what condition they are in, but assuming they are fine, it would make $ sense 
to re-use them for the outer perimeter unless you didn’t want to for some reason? 
I understand that some type of new bordering system needs to be installed 
around the accessible paths inside the playground, but wondered about the outer 
perimeter. 

 
a. Actually, that was discussed during the pre-proposal meeting. The plastic 

timbers are almost 20 years old and suffering from UV degradation. The City 
has had to replace a number of them as they crack over time. It is an expense 
and a major headache - one we’d like to avoid by replacing with new (and 
hopefully improved). 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


